506 ob

ies

From: Sent: Electoral Boundaries Review Mailbox Friday, 25 August 2023 2:51 PM

To:

Subject:

506 OB

Attachments:

Electoral Distribution Commissioners - Proposed Boundaries for 2025 State General

Election.pdf

From:

Sent: Monday, 21 August 2023 1:16 PM

To: Electoral Boundaries Review Mailbox <boundaries@waec.wa.gov.au>
Subject: PROPOSED BOUNDARIES 2025 STATE GENERAL ELECTIO9N

**[External Email]** This email was sent from outside the organisation. Be cautious, particularly with links and attachments.

All SPAM emails must be reported using the instructions on the intranet.

**Dear Commissioners** 

Please find attached letter of objection from the Shire of Carnarvon in relation to the above for your consideration. Regards

3 Francis Street, Carnarvon, WA 6701 https://carnarvon.wa.gov.au/

F: (08) 9941 0099

W.A.E.C. RECORDS

FILE No. DST 0150

DATE: 21 AUG 2023

ACTION BY:









The Shire of Carnarvon acknowledges and respects the Yinggarda (Carnarvon) and Baiyungu (Coral Bay) as the traditional custodians of the lands where we live and work. We pay our respects to Elders, past, present and emerging. The Shire of Carnarvon is committed to honouring the traditional custodians' unique cultural and spiritual relationships to the land, waters and seas and their rich contribution to society.

"Disclaimer by the Shire of Carnarvon":

This email is private and confidential. If you are not the intended recipient, please advise us by return email immediately, and delete the email and any attachments without using or disclosing the contents in any way. The views expressed in this email are those of the author, and do not represent those of the Shire of Carnarvon unless this is clearly indicated. You should scan this email and any attachments for viruses. The Shire of Carnarvon accepts no liability for any direct or indirect damage or loss resulting from the use of any attachments to this email.

imanage

187927

000-004096



## Shire of CARNARVON

21 August 2023

Electoral Distribution Commissioners
Western Australian Electoral Distribution Commission
Email: boundaries@waec.wa.gov.au

## PROPOSED BOUNDARIES FOR THE 2025 STATE GENERAL ELECTION - OBJECTION

The Shire of Carnaryon strongly objects to the merging of the regional districts of North West Central and Moore for the reasons outlined below.

Shires in the North West Central seat, such as the Shire of Carnarvon, have been significantly impacted by the withdrawal of government services from the Gascoyne region. As a result of this withdrawal of services, residents of the region must travel to Geraldton (a ten-hour return journey by road) or to Perth, nearly 1000kms away to access core government services. This has a direct bearing in the context of political representation.

Without political representation that understands local needs and pressures, political support and advocacy for the retention or re-introduction of services will be less effective. Faced with decreasing political representation at a state level will result in residents increasingly turning to their local government for representation and to provide support and advocacy that is beyond the usual remit of local government. This will put an increased burden on local government resources.

Increasing the size of any seat in the North West will further disempower residents in those seats. Local representation for rural, regional, and remote residents is critical to ensure that their unique circumstances are adequately understood and represented in decision-making. The Shire of Carnaryon advocates for the retention of the North West Central seat.

## **IDENTITY**

The Mid West Region is the name assigned to a specific area of the State for administrative purposes such as defining the Development Commission boundary and for State Government Department agencies. The Mid West is a region that is separate from the Gascoyne Region. Proposing to call a new seat the Mid West, given that the proposed seat incorporates the Gascoyne region, will lead to confusion regarding administrative boundaries and electoral boundaries and further erosion of the Gascoyne identity. Using the Mid West toponym for a seat that incorporates the Gascoyne region, is unacceptable to the Shire of Carnaryon.

Andrea Selvey

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

